SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 12TH MAY 2011 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS M.LENTON, G.IREMONGER, T.BEAUMONT, A.CADMAN, G.RYMER, P.ODLING, P.GRANT, J.PEARS, T.BAILEY, C.BURTON, W.BAUGH  
The newly appointed District Councillor, R.Williams was also present.

1) ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 2011-12
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to elect Councillor Lenton as Chairman for 2011-12. Councillor Lenton duly accepted and read a short statement thanking fellow Councillors, the Clerk and members of the community for their support.
2) DECLARATIONS OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE

It was agreed all Councillors would sign the Declaration of Acceptance of Office book at the close of the meeting.

3) ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN 2011-12

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to elect Councillor Odling as Vice-Chairman for 2011-12. Councillor Odling said he would be pleased to accept the appointment.
4) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor A.Venables and County Councillor J.Swanson.   
5) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

None.
6) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 28TH APRIL 2011
The notes of the meeting held on 28th April 2011 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
7) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Seat outside White Hart
Following concerns raised at the last meeting, Councillor Lenton had measured the 
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distance between the tables and chairs and the edge of the pavement and was satisfied that mobility scooters etc could pass by safely. Councillor Odling said he was still concerned as to whether planning permission had been granted for the tables and the Clerk was asked to contact E.L.D.C.’s Planning Department regarding this matter. 

Bus shelter

The Clerk reported she had been corresponding with the County Council regarding this matter since the last meeting. An update of the situation had been provided and Councillors noted the County Council are now looking into carrying out a refurbishment of the shelter. Councillors were concerned that they had not been consulted on the proposals and the Clerk was asked to obtain a copy of the specification for the works to be carried out. In addition, she was asked to approach Horncastle Town Council who have the same shelter to ask if they have had any problems. Councillors noted the damaged heris fencing had still not been replaced and the Clerk was asked to obtain an explanation as to why, despite the best efforts of the Town Council and the local County Councillor, no action had been taken to have it renewed. 
Church clock
The Clerk reported she had received a letter from the P.C.C. thanking the Town Council for their donation of £500 towards the repair of the Church clock. However, as the Church does not have the funds at present to fund the full cost of the works, the Secretary has asked if the £500 can be set aside until such time as further monies are available. Councillors were in agreement with this. 
8) EMERGENCY SERVICES

Apologies had been received from the Police who were unable to attend the meeting. P.C.Dickinson had, however, asked the Council to note that the Police Authority was extremely pleased with the newly installed C.C.T.V. system.
9) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL  MATTERS
Councillor Williams had no comments to make. The Clerk raised concern about E.L.D.C.’s new switchboard system. Any calls are now ‘answered’ by an automated voice, with a series of options to chose from before being allowed to speak to an officer. The Clerk thought this was unacceptable to Town and Parish Clerks who have to ring E.L.D.C. on a daily basis and that some form of extension directory should be made available to them. Councillor Williams agreed to look into this.  

10)CORRESPONDENCE
A supply of leaflets advertising the Funkbus had been provided but the Clerk said she was concerned that the bus was usually empty during its stay in Spilsby. Following some discussion, Councillors agreed the current site for the Funkbus (in the car park next to the Franklin Hall) was not ideal and that it would be better sited in the Pavilion car park. The Clerk was asked to suggest this to E.L.D.C. It was also suggested the Funkbus be advertised on the Council’s website. 
11)PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to approve the following payments:-
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a) H.Heyes - £450.00 (contractor’s costs for May)

b) S.D.Marshall (salary for May)

c) H.W. - £24.00 (payroll)

d) Community Consultation Ltd - £1573.73 (insurance)   

e) Spilsby Show Ltd - £25.00 (indoor stand at Spilsby Show)
12)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
None.
13)PLANNING APPLICATIONS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to support the following planning applications:-

a) Greene King Pub Partners - installation of 7 floodlights on the front elevation, existing floodlights to be removed, The White Hart, Cornhill, Spilsby (consent and listed building consent)
14)PROGRESS WITH REMOVAL OF CEMETERY WALL

Councillor Lenton reported that Chattertons were still trying to ascertain whether the old part of the cemetery was consecrated. Councillor Rymer suggested the Council obtain a faculty in any case in order to progress the matter.

15)PROBLEMS WITH THE YOUTH CLUB

Councillor Pears advised Councillors that this matter had now been sorted out by the Police to everyone’s satisfaction.

16)ADDITIONAL CAR PARKING IN SPILSBY

The Council had been approached about the use of the former Jacksons site in the centre of town being used as a car park. At the suggestion of Councillor Pears, it was agreed the Council could not give an opinion on this as it would prejudice any planning application that might follow and would also set a precedence for any other planning proposals which might come before the Council. 
17)RENEWAL OF WHITE LINES/GIVE WAY MARKINGS IN SPILSBY

At the request of Councillor Odling, it was agreed to request that Highways renew the white lines and Give Way markings in the Town centre. Councillor Rymer queried when the double yellow lines proposed for Boston Road were going to be laid. 
18)COMMITTEE STRUCTURE

Following a lengthy discussion about the proposed structure of the Council’s Committees, it was proposed, seconded and agreed to continue with the arrangement of the previous Council i.e. to have each Committee open to every Council member to attend with recommendations from each Committee being subject to ratification by full Council. The appointment of Councillors as representatives on outside bodies was discussed and it was agreed the Clerk would draw up a list of these bodies for information. A new Twinning representative is needed. Councillor Lenton proposed a Working Group of three Councillors be formed to oversee the Spilsby Show stand. 
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Councillors were in agreement and Councillors Bailey, Baugh and Beaumont were appointed to the Working Group.  
19)DATES OF COMMITTEE AND MONTHLY MEETINGS

It was agreed full Council would continue to meet on the fourth Thursday of the month at 7.00p.m. Meetings of the Amenities and Finance Committees are to be held at 1.30p.m. on the Wednesday of every other month, two weeks before the full Council meeting. The only exception to this being June when alternative dates were proposed.

20)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Grant expressed concern about illegal parking on double yellow lines along Halton Road. The Clerk is to bring this to the attention of the Police.

The Clerk reported that Spilsby had successfully been entered into the Market Town section of the Best Kept Village Competition organised by Community Lincs. Posters promoting the competition have been provided and it was agreed these would be posted up on notice boards and in shop windows in the Town. In addition, Councillor Pears agreed to ‘champion’ the competition as she had done the previous year.   
An invitation to all Councillors to attend the official opening of the newly refurbished White Hart had been received. This is to take place at 5.30p.m. on Wednesday 1st June 2011. 

Spilsby Twinning Association is planning a visit to Bassum over August Bank Holiday weekend and has requested that a member of the Town Council joins the trip. As neither the Mayor nor the Deputy Mayor are able to go, Councillor Pears offered to represent the Town Council. The Clerk also offered to go if a companion is needed. 

Councillors noted confirmation had been received that there is to be no landfill site in Spilsby.

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.30p.m.
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